
MINUTES 
COUNTY OF VOLUSIA 

VALUE ADJUSTMENT BOARD 
2015 SPECIAL SESSION 

 

 
The Special Session Meeting of the 2015 Session of the Value Adjustment Board was held October 5th, 2015 in 
Council Chambers of the Thomas C. Kelly Administration Building located at 123 W. Indiana Avenue, Deland, 
Florida.  Honorable Chairperson, Pat Patterson called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m. Deputy Clerk, Terri 
Pendarvis performed roll call. A quorum was acknowledged with the following persons in attendance: 
 

Board Members  Board Counsel  
Pat Patterson, Chairperson Laurence Bartlett 
Deborah Denys  
Ray W. Pennebaker Deputy Clerk  
Dr. John Hill, Vice Chairperson Terri Pendarvis 
  

 
Agenda Item 3, Approval of Minutes: 2015 Organizational Meeting was the next order of business. 
Chairperson, Pat Patterson presented the minutes. There were no corrections or additions made. 
Chairperson, Pat Patterson announced the minutes to stand approved as read. 
 
The next order of business was Item 4, Certification of the Tax Roll pursuant to Section 193.122, Florida 
Statutes. Chairperson, Pat Patterson requested legal advisement from VAB Attorney, Laurence Bartlett on 
submitting motions for the certifications. Under legal advisement, individual motions would be required for 
each certification. The certifications were translated to record by honorable Chairperson, Pat Patterson.  
 

 The 2015 Real Property Tax Roll as presented by the Property Appraiser to the Value Adjustment 
Board was $24,670,602,759. A motion approving the Real Property Certification was made by 
Ray Pennebaker and seconded by Dr. John Hill. The motion carries unanimously. 

 

 The 2015 Tangible Personal Property Tax Roll as presented by the Property Appraiser to the 
Value Adjustment Board was $2,392,108,694. A motion approving the Tangible Personal 
Property Certification was made by Deborah Denys and seconded by Dr. John Hill. The motion 
carries unanimously. 

 

 The 2015 Centrally Assessed Property Tax Roll as presented by the Property Appraiser to the 
Value Adjustment Board was $55,340,478. A motion approving the Centrally Assessed 
Certification was made by Dr. John Hill and seconded by Deborah Denys. The motion carries 
unanimously. 

 
The next order of business was Agenda Item 5, which presented the 2015 Final Board Meeting schedule. 
Honorable Chairperson, Pat Patterson recognized an earlier meeting may be necessary due to the low 
quantity of petitions filed. Board Member, Ray Pennebaker sought a tentative schedule; Chairperson, Pat 
Patterson provides direction for the meeting date to be determined upon conclusion of hearings. Property 
Appraiser, Morgan Gilreath commented on the low number of petitions filed and Save our Homes benefit. 
 
Agenda Item 6 offered other business brought before the board. VAB Attorney, Laurence Bartlett provided 
verbal resignation following the 2015 session. There was no other business presented.  
 
The 2015 Special Session Meeting of the Value Adjustment Board was adjourned by Honorable Chairperson, 
Pat Patterson at approx 8:42 a.m. this 5th day of October, 2015. 


